
Principal: Mr. Propp 

Vice Principal: Ms. Burrell 

Phone: 780-923-2898 

Website: www.landingtrailschool.ca 

Welcome Back! 
 

Welcome to all of our new and returning students and parents. I hope everyone had an 
enjoyable summer full of family time and special memories.  We would like you to     
celebrate the start of the school year with our Meet the Staff and Community Evening 
on Thursday, September 6th. This evening will begin with hamburgers and hotdogs   
being served by our Town Council at 5:30 pm. Classrooms will be open for visits from          
6:30 pm-7:30 pm. This will provide you with an opportunity to tour the school, visit 
your childõs classroom and obtain information about the programs being offered. In  
addition to an opportunity to meet the staff there will be numerous community       
programs and agencies set up in the gym to provide you with information  regarding 
their programs and opportunities to register your child for any of their programs as 
well.  

We look forward to seeing you there!  

Dates To Remember  
 

September 4 First day of  School  September 20 School Council @ 6:30 pm 

September 4-6 Staggered HS    September 21 Terry Fox Run 

September 4-7 Staggered Kindergarten     School Wide Lunch 

September 6  Meet the Community  September 28 Orange Shirt Day 

   @5:30ð 7:30 pm       Assembly @ 9 am 

September 10 Regular ECS Classes begin October 2   Logos Meeting @ 3:30 - LT        

September 11  Logos Meeting   October 2 & 3 School Photo Days 

    @ 3:30 pm LT   October 12  PD Day - No Classes  

September  12 Orange Shirt Order Deadline October 28  LT @ Oil Kings  

September  14 PD Day - No Classes 

September 18 Gr. 4 Cross Country Run ( Divisional)                

          

September  2018 
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Reminder: 
The absentee check is an automated callout system.      
Student absentee checks are done daily.  Please notify the   
office of your childõs absence @780-923-2898. If your 
calling after hours please be sure to leave a message        
including your childõs name, class and reason for the          
absence. 

In 2011, in the interest of student safety, Sturgeon Public School Division   
instituted a policy requiring that all adults accompanying or meeting fieldtrips 
are required to have a Criminal Record Check on file at the school prior to 
the fieldtrip.  Please keep in mind that if you submitted a background check 
to the office last year, you are NOT required to get a new one this time.  If 
you require a background check, please stop by the office to pick up the 
needed documentation for the RCMP.  When submitting a background check 
to the office, please be advised that the original MUST be stamped by the 
RCMP within the last 6 months.  The office will make a copy and give you 
back the original. 

2018 -19 School Fees 
 
Student Agenda (Grade 1-4)    $8.00 
Additional Fees that may be applicable: 
Grade3 Recorder                     $10.00 
Grade 4 Swimming Lessons      $50.00 
Logos Fee                                $15.00 
Technology Fee (Grade 1-4)    $  5.00 
 
Headstart Fieldtrip Fee          $100.00 
Kindergarten Fieldtrip Fee      $100.00 
Kindergarten Craft Fee           $ 30.00 
 

If paying by cheque, it should be made payable to Landing Trail 
School. Please contact the Finance Department if you need to make 
payment arrangements. 
 



Landing Trail School Staff 2017-2018 
 

Mr. Propp   Principal 
Ms. Burrell   Vice Principal 
Mrs. Brezinski  Administrative Assistant 
Mrs. Kuffner  Finance Clerk 
Mrs. Davey  Office Clerk 
Inclusion Support Mrs. Smith 

 
 
Teaching Staff 
 
Jr. Headstart  Ms. Modien 
Headstart   Mrs., Leskiw 
Kindergarten  Mrs. McDonald ( Logos), Mrs. Monti, Ms. Rigney 
Grade 1   Mrs. Gingras, Mrs. Gowda, Ms. Sommer     
Grade 1/2   Mrs. Parra ( 1/2Logos)  
Grade 2   Mrs. Davis, Mrs. Hache 
Grade 2/3   Mr. Melsness ( Logos) 
Grade 3   Mrs. Barr, Mrs. Ozipko, Mrs. Sikora 
Grade 4   Ms. Langford, Mrs. Plamondon (Logos)                                         
    Mrs. Smith/Ms. Modien 
Counseling   Ms. Burrell 
Music   Mrs. Frigault 
Media Tech/Library Mrs. Harasymuk 
Custodial   Mr. Gyurek, Mrs. Wohlmuth, Mr. Wohlmuth 
Educ. Assist.  Headstart/ECS 
    Mrs. Antoniuk, Mrs. Douaire, Mrs. Makarowski,               
    Mrs. Morlock, Mrs. Munroe, Mrs. Swayze,         
    Mrs. Foss, Mrs. Kobza, Mrs. Warner 
    
    Grade 1-4 
    Mrs. Antoniuk, Mrs. Breitzke, Mrs. Ganter, Mrs. Johnston, 
    Mrs. Morin, Mrs. Smith-Andrews 
 
 



Counsellorõs Corner 
 

I hope you had a fun and relaxing summer and are ready for a great 
school year! My name is Ms. Burrell, and I am so excited to be your 
school counsellor again this year.  Welcome to all of our new students and 
families. I look forward to getting to know you soon.  

 
At Landing Trail School Our counseling services are focused on enhancing and 

promoting student success and learning through academic, social and personal           
development. This is accomplished through individual counseling, group counseling and 
prevention/education programming at the classroom level.  A school counselor will help 
families connect with other agencies and professionals if additional services are       
required.  

Please contact me if you have questions or think I may be of help to you or your 
student.  I can be reached through the office or e-mail at 
jaclyn.burrell@sturgeon.ab.ca 

 

Tips for starting the school year successfully!  

 
Use the following tips to help your child start the school year off on the right 

track! 
 

1. Routine, routine, routine – Set a regular bedtime and morning routine.  Having 
consistent and predictable routines will help your child feel safe and secure. The 
best start to a good morning is a good nightõs rest.  Using transitional warnings 
can help children prepare for bedtime. For example, let your child know they 
have when they have 30 minutes until bedtime and then count down every 10 – 15 
minutes.  Reading a bedtime story is also a great way to make bedtime enjoyable 
and promote a love of reading. 

 
2. Involve your child in daily routines – Children love to have choice and to know 
that their opinions matter.  Letting your child pick out their own clothing give 
them a sense of pride and helps to build self-esteem.  

 
3. Become familiar with PowerSchool – PowerSchool is a great way to keep up to 
date on what your child is learning about and how they are doing in school.  

 
4.  Set a regular schedule for completing homework – Helping your child with  
homework and making it a priority is an effective way to show your child that you 
value education and are interested in what they are learning at school.  



Orange Shirt Day - September 28th 
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Safety Patrol 
 

Safety Patrol orientation will be on September 12th at 11:40 a.m. Students interested in 
becoming a Safety Patroller must attend orientation. Safety patrol shifts are 8:15 - 8:30 
a.m. and 3:05 - 3:20 p.m. 
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Walking/Town Students 

Parents are asked to ensure students 
do not arrive any earlier than 8:25 
a.m.  

Back to School Evening               
will be held at Landing Trail on   
Wednesday, Sept 7th from 5:30- 7:30 
p.m. Please join us for an opportunity to 
meet your child's teacher, or just to 
come and learn more about programs 
that are offered at 
the school. Everyone 
is welcome! There will 
be a hot dog and        
hamburger BBQ      
provided by the Town 
of Gibbons and the 
PIA .  

HOT LUNCH PROGRAM 
 

Landing Trail Parent Involvement Association is excited to announce that we 
will be continuing our online ordering system for the hot lunch program.   

www.hotlunches.net is used by a number of schools within Sturgeon School Division as well as 
many districts around Alberta. We believe the changes have benefited everyone involved, by 
making the ordering and paying process quick and easy for  parents and 
saving time and improving order accuracy on our end.  

STUDENT SAFETY 

For your childõs safety please use           
designated sidewalks, and look both ways 
before crossing the street. If your child 
will be riding a bike, please remind them to 
dismount their bike and walk their bike 
across the road using the crosswalks. If 
you are dropping children off, please do not 
do so in the Staff Parking lot immediately 
to the west of the building. This is a      
tremendous safety concern. Parents are 
welcome to park in the gravel parking lot to 
the west of the building.  

Terry Fox Run  

Terry Fox Run Landing Trail School will 
be participating in a school-wide Terry 
Fox Run on Friday  September 21st.  We 
will be collecting òToonies for Terryó if 
your child would like to bring a donation 
the week of the run, that would be 
greatly appreciated.  A school-wide 
lunch will also be provided by our 
P.I.A.   

 

http://www.hotlunches.net


IŜŀƭǘƘȅ LƴǘŜǊŀŎǝƻƴǎ 

 
      Healthy Interactions Do you have a question /concern? Not sure whom you should talk to?      
We hope that the following chart will provide some guidance. 

 As a General Rule: Approach the person closest to the concern first.  

Classroom Issue or Child Progress: Childõs teacher  

Program Issue: Person in charge of program  

Playground Student Issue: Supervisor (wear blue or orange vests)  

Parent Issue: Childõs teacher (to raise awareness) Mr. Propp or Ms. Burrell 

Bus Ride Issue: Childõs bus driver  

Bus Stop Issue: Transportation office (Donna or Sherry @ 780-939-4341)  

School Operations: Mr. Propp/ Ms. Burrell 

 

 

 

Nutrition Program  

Due to an overwhelming show of support, our Nutrition Program will return. We are hoping to resume our program   
without any changes. Fresh fruits and veggies, yogurt, cheese and other nutritious snacks and lunch items will be    
available to students when needed. Once again an immeasurable Thank You to all parents, businesses and staff that 
helped to make sure our program was a success last year. The continued success of this program will rely heavily on  
donations. We hope that we will continue with our old partnerships and form many new ones as well. Tax receipts will be 
issued for any donations of $25.00 and over. We are looking forward to our first nutritious lunch in September!  

Thank you for your continued support!  

Medical Alerts  

We would like to remind parents that we have 
a number of children who suffer from peanut 
allergies.  For this reason we are asking you 
to please  NOT INCLUDE  peanut butter or 
items that  contain nuts in snacks or lunches 
that are being sent to school.  We  appreciate 
your efforts in helping us to keep all of our  
students healthy! 
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